
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 28, 2022 

  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro                                                 The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair                                                                                        Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations                                      House Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515                                                           Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting funding for the demolition and replacement of Fulton Park pool and renovation of the pool house in 

Waterbury in fiscal year 2023.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Waterbury, located at 438 Cooke Street, Waterbury, CT 06710. 

The funding would be used to demolish an existing public, outdoor pool at Fulton Park that is currently in poor condition 

and provide funding towards its replacement. Additionally, funding would be allocated towards the rehabilitation of the 

adjacent pool house, rehabilitating the outside of the existing structure to ensure structural soundness and completely 

revitalizing the inside of the structure. In order to ensure the pool and pool house remain available for public use, 

especially for low-income communities, the pool must be replaced. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

    Sincerely, 

       

Jahana Hayes 

            Member of Congress 
 


